

Minutes of the Aquinas and Holy Family Rugby League Club February Monthly Meeting
Held at the Clubhouse Tuesday 10th March

Welcome: meeting commenced 7:40

Attendees:

Darren Elliot, Andrew Matheson, Marian Matheson, Peter Kingham, Candice Bruzgulis, Ben Bruzgulis, Alyson Motuapuaka, Leon Patterson, Tamara Krepp, Ryan Krepp, Simon Mollica, John Sweeting, Ross Stanford, Brett O'Farrell, Stuart Perrau, Adam Lynch, Damien White, Michelle Coupland, Warwick Sainsbury

Apologies:

Shane Canavan; Peter Robinson; Adam Goaley; Dave Linqvist; Mick Torro; Des Roll; Elizabeth Roberts

Previous Minutes:

Minutes of previous meeting were accepted.

<i>Moved</i>	<i>Damien White</i>
<i>Seconded</i>	<i>Warwick Sainsbury</i>

Secretary's Report

- Teams Submitted to JL: Boys 6 & 7's x 3, 8-14 x 2, 15- 18 x 1 + AR & over 35 Tag, Girls 8, 10 (2) 12, 13, 14, 15, 16's. 34 teams in total
- Request to field combined A Grade team with St Josephs from Nathan-JL. Our coach, Exec & Joey's all consulted- not in position to do so for numerous reasons.
- Asked if we have girls in 9's to play 8's as touch
- Playing down weigh-in next Wednesday 18 March, De La clubhouse at 5:30.
- Ground Managers meeting to be held Monday 23 March 6:30 at Kareela GC
- Trial v St Johns timetable distributed

<i>Moved</i>	<i>Andrew Matheson</i>
<i>Seconded</i>	<i>Simon Molica</i>

CSDJRL

- Make a call on 8's- play 7's or 9's- Ryan & Tamara to look into
- 100% retention of senior teams in CSDJRL mentioned as a real positive

<i>Moved</i>	<i>Ross Stanford</i>
<i>Seconded</i>	<i>Brett O'Farrell</i>

Treasurers Report

- Orientation day \$4000- in gear sold
- \$48 000 in investment account
- Money spent on ground and clubhouse
- Money starting to come in for rego

<i>Moved</i>	<i>Leon Patterson</i>
<i>Seconded</i>	<i>Ben Bruzgulis</i>

Sub Committee Report:

Registration & Compliance (Alyson Motuapuaka Candice Bruzgulis)

- Around 100 new regos, around 30 left- mostly 15's and those who moved.
- WWC's to begin to chase up- can't be on field by round 2

Communication Manager (Simon Mollica/ Elizabeth Roberts)

- Still working on FB/ Insta link
- Need template for draw to be done

Welfare (Michelle Coupland)

- Second hand boots- to organise a collection for those who may wish to access them.
- Looking at guest presenters on nutrition, body image, mental health

Game Day Operations (Adam Goaley/ Stu Perrau)

- Need paint- to work on string lines for Sunday- Juniors Saturday at Moorebank

Asset Management (Mark Henry/Adam Lynch)

- Toilets need work done- 4-5K, Lynchy to follow up

Canteen Operations (TBA)

- Orders this week to get restocked- ice blocks & slushies
- Roster for the year to be finalised

Funding & Sponsorship (Andrew & Marion Matheson)

- Looking for man of match

Social Group (Marian Matheson / Michelle Coupland/ Elizabeth Roberts)

- Calendar is out on socials, looking to lock in Maccas fundraiser day. Gala day 27 June

Player Insurance (Leon Patterson)

Nil

Recruitment Manager (Simon Mollica / Ryan Krepp)

- Stuff on FB about teams we need players.

Coaching Coordinator (Stuart Perrau/ Ben Bruzgulis)

- Need names to finalise coach list. 6 & 7's lists are being put together.

Grading (John Sweeting)

- All ready for weekend, grading 9-14's this weekend, girls later, 8's to look at roughly

Medical Officers (Mick Toro)

- Kits are done. Tape is on the docks in China- will be 3-4 weeks. Lots of wasted tape

Girls Football (Ryan & Tamara Krepp)

Nil

Gear Steward (Barney/Damien-Boys Tamara- Girls)

- Take all jerseys out Saturday morning- coaches to distribute

EOS Coordinator (Alyson/Candice)

Nil

Bar Manager (Matt Aldous)

Nil

General Business

- Under 15 Girls delegation

Meeting Closed: 9pm

Next Meeting: Tuesday April 14

Confirmed:

Dated: